

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

April 5, 2018

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval the **RE-APPOINTMENT** of Dr. Craig Longo of North Dartmouth, MA to the Board of Health. This term will expire February of 2021.

I would also like to request a renewal of a one year **WAIVER OF RESIDENCY**. Dr. Longo has been a Board of Health member since June 2012. This waiver will be in effect until April 2019.

Attached is Dr. Longo's attendance at board meetings from 2012 to present.

Sincerely,

Jonathan F Witchell

Attackment

/JFM/sds

cc: Dr. Longo



JONATHAN F.MITCHELL, MAYOR

HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L. ANDRADE, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D. SARAH MORRIS, M.D.

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH DAMON O. CHAPLIN

April 4, 2018

Here is the attendance record you requested for Dr. Craig Longo from 2012 to present:

Dates of BOH Meetings	Dr. Longo Attended	Absent/Excused
January 19, 2012		<u></u>
February 16, 2012		
March 15, 2012		
April 12, 2012		
May 10, 2012		
June 14, 2012		
July 26, 2012	X	
August 30, 2012	X	
October 25, 2012	X	
November 29, 2012	X	
January 10, 2013	X	
March 21, 2013	<u>X</u>	
April 22, 2013	X	
June 27, 2013	X	
August 20, 2013	X	
November 14, 2013	X	
May 29, 2014		Excused
August 7, 2014	X	DACUSCU
August 7, 2014		
January 22, 2015	X	
June 4, 2015	X	· •••••
March 15, 2016	X	
August 11, 2016 (Special Public Hearing)	X	
February 23, 2017	X	<u> </u>
March 9, 2017	X	
May 2, 2017	X	
July 11, 2017	X .	
October 3, 2017	X	
October 17, 2017	X	

Please note: Dr. Longo was appointed on June 28, 2012.